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                                           Newsletter No 8 Term 4 

Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 

It always feels at this time of the year that there is a sense of urgency among us. It’s like we are all rushing to 

meet a deadline and that deadline is Christmas day and the end of the year! How many times do we hear 

people say, I have so much to do before Christmas.  Some of us even count down the days, often though, 

not with a sense of excitement but with fear and dread for all the things we need to do between now and 

then. There are so many boxes to tick between now and when the Christmas roast comes out of the oven – 

and the list just seems to get longer! 

 

How nice would it be if we could just buy a bit of time to stop and be reflective at this time of the year. 

What a gift it would be just to have a couple more days to give us some breathing space. Unfortunately, I 

think we would probably just find more things to do to fill in the time. 

 

Our Church presents us with a very different approach as to how we should attend to these last few weeks 

of the year. We are about to enter the season of Advent in the Christian Church. To us it is like a pre-

Christmas gift. A gift that gives us permission to breathe, to take time to reflect on our year, to be grateful for 

all the blessings in our lives and most importantly to prepare for the coming of Jesus, the true gift of 

Christmas. 

 

Now you might say, that is all well and good, but I still have all these things to get done, to tick off my list, I 

haven’t got time to reflect, to breathe and perhaps even to pray. 

 

Pope Francis speaks about advent as a time when we should be focussing on the search for peace as we 

prepare for the coming of Jesus, at Christmas. This Advent season, he says, is the time to be humble and try 

to build peace in our souls, in our families and in the world. 

 

It’s really not that hard to find a few minutes in the day to breath, to count our blessings, to say a short 

prayer for peace, to light a candle in remembrance of a loved one, to make time to listen to the needs of 

another, to lift someone’s spirits with a kind word or simple gesture. By doing these things we answer Francis’ 

call to bring a little peace to our world, our family and our own soul. 

 

State Election: 

Thank you to the J’Rhette Bishop and Tenille Santostefano for coordinating the State Election BBQ and cake 

stall for this weekend.  Please do not forget to vote at Sacred Heart and support the Parents Association in 

fundraising for the school. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Jim & Gina 

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 

 

On Tuesday, 29th November we will be relocating the Office to the new Administration Block.  Please be 

aware that there may be some disruption to the phone system during this time. Please continue to use the 

existing temporary Office in the Bunjil Block until further notice. 

 

https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/


 

Sunday 27 November is the First Sunday in Advent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An Advent Prayer 

 

May this eternal truth be always on our hearts 

That the God who breathed this world into being 

Placed stars into the heavens 

And designed a butterfly's wing 

Is the God who entrusted his life 

to the care of ordinary people 

became vulnerable that we might know 

how strong is the power of Love 

A mystery so deep it is impossible to grasp 

A mystery so beautiful it is impossible to ignore 

 

The Advent Wreath: 

Most churches have at the heart of their worship an Advent wreath. The origins of the evergreen wreath are 

ancient and probably pagan, but there is a symbolism with the wreath and its five candles that is useful in 

retelling the Christmas story. 

 

The circle of greenery reminds us that God is eternal, the Alpha and Omega without beginning or end, and 

also of the hope we have in God, of newness, renewal and eternal life. 

The candles symbolise the light of God entering the world through the birth of Jesus, and the four outer 

candles represent a period of waiting, perhaps the four centuries between the prophet Malachi (the last 

book in the Old Testament) and the birth of Jesus. Whilst the light from the candles reminds us that Jesus is 



the light of the world that comes into the darkness of our lives, it also reminds us that we are called to be a 

light to the world as we reflect the light of God's love and grace to others. 

The centre candle is white and is called the Christ Candle. It is traditionally lit on Christmas Eve or Day where 

there is a service on these days.  

 Candle one (purple) represents hope. It is often called the prophets’ candle. 

 Candle two (purple) represents peace. It is often called the angels’ candle. 

 Candle three (pink) represents joy. It is often called the shepherds’ candle. 

 Candle four (purple) represents love. It is often called the Bethlehem candle. 

WORKING BEE: 

Our final working bee for 2022 will be on Sunday 4 December 10 am – 12 noon. This Working Bee will focus 

on the garden along the driveway/railway fence, around the log fort, next to the Prep/Year 1/2 

classrooms and in front of the church (near the crossing). Previous experience has shown that general 

weeding fills the skip, once that is achieved the working bee will end, as previously having the weeds next 

to the skip waiting for someone to put them in the skip has not been reliable.  

  

AWARD CEREMONY: 

We will be holding our Awards Ceremony on Monday 12th December at 2.20 pm.  We will recognise our 

leaders of 2022 and introduce the school leaders of 2023.  Students from each class will be acknowledged 

for a Principal Award and Endeavour Award and Excellence Awards will also be presented.  This assembly 

will be held in the church and families are invited to attend. 

 

GRADUATION MASS/DINNER – Wednesday 7th December, 6.00pm: 

All Year 6 students and their families are invited to attend Mass as the major celebration of their child’s 

involvement in the Sacred Heart Primary School community. Students, dressed in neat, casual, appropriate 

clothes, are to meet their teachers in the Hall at 5.45 pm. They will process into the Church as a group and will 

be seated together at the front of the Church.  A family event has been arranged at Bridges after Mass.   

 

END OF YEAR MASS - Friday 16th December - 12 noon: 

On the final day of school for the students we will celebrate our end of year mass at 12 pm followed by our 

leaving ceremony for our Year 6 students.  All families are welcome to attend and all students will be 

dismissed at 1.30 pm on this day. 

 

PARENTS ASSOCIATION AGM: 

The Parents Association Annual General Meeting will be held on Monday 5th December at 7.30 pm. Any 

member of our community interested in joining the Parents Association for 2023 is welcome to attend this 

meeting. 

 

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL AGM: 

The School Advisory Council Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 6th December at 7.30 pm. 

Any member of our community interested in joining the School Advisory Council for 2023 is welcome to 

attend this meeting. 

 

STUDENT NEWS: 

Past Student: 

Congratulations to Samuel Kelso (class of 2018) who has been appointed as Debating Leader at Eltham 

College for 2023. 

 

Current Students: 

Well done to Annabelle Ross who represented Sacred Heart over the weekend in the CLC Equestrian 

event.  

 



 

Congratulations to Poppy & Eva Parker who competed last weekend at the Aussie Gold State Cheer 

Competition for their club Outlaws All Stars placing 1st in both their sections. 

 

Eva is now in the Gold Coast competing at the AASCF All Stars Nationals Competition against the best of 

the best in Australia. 

 

YEAR 5/6 OPEN WATER LEARNING EXPERIENCE: 

All Year 5/6 students will participate in a Life Saving Victoria Open Water Learning Experience (OWLE) 

program. This will take place at Sandridge Beach in Port Melbourne on Wednesday 30th November.  

LSV’s Open Water Learning Experience (OWLE) program creates ‘Everyday Lifesavers’ out of Victorian 

students, by teaching them practical and engaging water safety, lifesaving and emergency response skills. 

The OWLE program is designed to empower students to make safe aquatic related decisions while enjoying 

their local waterway. The OWLE program is ideal to enhance our school’s swimming and water safety 

program. 

YEAR 5/6 TRANSITION TO SECONDARY SCHOOL FULL DAY WORKSHOP & PARENT SESSION: 

Today all Year 5/6 students were involved in a full day transition workshop which will be followed this 

evening by a family session. This workshop has kindly been funded by Nillumbik School Focussed Youth 

Services and will be part of a bigger plan to develop resources for primary students transitioning to 

secondary school. The program is delivered by The Big Sister Experience. 

  

ABOUT OUR PROGRAMS 

All our workshops are founded on research and storytelling and are custom created to meet the needs of 

students, their families and educators. We pride ourselves on working with the school's wellbeing teams and 

programs to create a bespoke experience that leaves long-lasting impressions on everyone we work with. 
  
THIS WORKSHOP 

Take the anxiety out of the transition period by equipping students with social skills, organisation tips, anxiety 

strategies and confidence-boosting strategies to take the leap into Year 7 with excitement instead of 



apprehension. Interactive, practical and hands-on, our transition workshops capture even the most 

disengaged and skeptical students. 

 

MODULES 

 Organisation 

 Mental Health and Wellbeing 

 Friendship and Conflict Management 

 Safe Social Media Use 

 Goal Setting and Motivation 

 Gratitude 

 

OUTCOMES 

 Address some of the common triggers for anxiety that creep in during the transition period   

 Boost of confidence and self-love as students undertake this period of change 

 Tools and strategies to self-regulate and support one another through common social issues that 

affect their learning time and overall well being 

 Powerful interactive activities that illustrate that students are not alone in their fears, anxieties and 

apprehensions around the transition period, and promote a sense of unity throughout the year level. 

 

OBJECTIVE 

To equip year 5/6 students with practical tools and confidence to create a seamless transition into high 

school.  To address questions around expectations, changes and anxiety that the transition period can 

bring. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



TRANSITION: 

All students in Foundation to Year 5 will be involved in some transition activities in order to support them with 

transition into 2023.  These will occur at the following dates and times: 

 

Friday 2 December 11.50am – 12.40pm (Year Level) 

Friday 9 December 11.50am – 1.20pm (Class Teacher) 

  

 

 

ZOOPER DOOPER FUNDRAISER: 

 

$1 for one Zooper Dooper 
 

Each Thursday for the remainder of the year, the Year 6 students will be selling Zooper Doopers.  They will be 

$1 each and can be purchased at the beginning of recess in the Mackillop courtyard.  Please bring money 

as all funds raised will be going to a great cause.  We are raising money to support our parish, Sacred Heart. 

 

SWIMMING PROGRAM: 

Apologies for the late cancellation of the swimming program on Wednesday.  We were informed in the 

morning that the boiler was not working at the pool and therefore the water could not be heated making it 

too cold for the students to swim. 

 

DATES & TIMES 

Wednesday 30th November 

Wednesday 7th December 

  

9:15 am - 10:00 am           Foundation 

10:00 am - 10:45 am           Year 1/2 

10.45 am - 11:30 am           Year 3/4 

11:30 am – 12:15 pm              Year 5/6 

 

BUILDING UPDATE - CHANGE TO COMPLETION DATE: 

Our building project is rapidly approaching its completion. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RUNNINGCLUB: 

The running club is on each Friday 8am on the school oval.  This is run by one of our Dads, Dale Nardella 

(Sienna, Jack & Beau).  If you would like to attend this please meet on the school oval at 8am. 

  

LIONS CLUB RAFFLE: 

Thank you to the families that were able to support the Lions Club Super Solar Raffle 2022. A total of $790.00 

was raised from the sale of the tickets which will go towards the Parents Association fundraising efforts.  The 

raffle is drawn on 25/11/22 at 7.30 pm – Good Luck to our families! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    

Foundation   Emersyn Foster 

1/2 NS   Beau Foster 

1/2 PA   Grace Broderick 

3/4 NJ   Sophie Lewis 

3/4 RM   Jacob Sciberras  

5/6 MR   Madison Fitt 

5/6 JD    Rhylee Keating    

Visual Arts   Xavier Hernandez &Caitlin Waddington 

Environmental Science Ayendha Fernando, Evie Jones, Patrick O’Neill

 LOTE    Eddie Davidson 

PE    Beau Foster 

Performing Arts  Beau Nardella 

   

  

   

 

 

 



 

Term 4 Dates - FAMILIES - 2022 

 

November 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

21 WEEK 8 

B 

22 23 24 25 26 27 

   
The Big Sister 

Experience - 

Transition Year 5/6 all 

day 

Parent Session 6.30-

7.45pm 

ISS v 

Greenhills 

(away) 

 

Assembly 

3pm 

 

 
First 

Sunday of 

Advent 

28 WEEK 9 

A 

29 30 
    

Year 1-6 

transition 

 

 
Open Water Learning 

Experience (OWLE) 10am - 

2.30pm Sandridge Beach 

Year 5/6 

 

Swimming Lessons 

    

 

 

December 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday    

1 2 3 4    
Foundation 

2023 Orientation 

Session 3 2-

3.15pm 

 

Uniform Shop 

open 1.20pm - 

2.00pm 

 

Foundation 

Celebration 

6.15pm 

ISS Finals 

Boys & Girls 

Basketball 

Boys Volleyball 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

St Peters 50th 

anniversary 

5pm mass 

Second 

Sunday 

of Advent 

 

10 - 12 

noon 

Working 

Bee 

5 WEEK 10 B 6 7 8 9 10 11 

Parents 

Association 

AGM 7.30pm 

Parent Helper 

Morning Tea 

11am 

 

SAC 7.30pm 

 

Swimming 

Lessons 

 

Foundation 

2023 Orientation 

Session 4 

2.00pm – 

3.15pm 

 

Uniform Shop 

Open 3.15-

4.00pm 

 

Year 6 

Graduation 

Mass and 

Supper 6pm 

CHRISTMAS 

CAROLS 6pm 

 

Free Dress for 

winning house 

points Term 4 

 

PPC Meeting 

 

Specialist 

classes finish 

 

Change over 

day 2023 (Year 

1-6 transition) 

11.40am – 

1.30pm 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

Reports go 

home  

 
Third 

Sunday 

of Advent 



12 WEEK 11 A 13 14 15 16 17 18 

Awards 

Ceremony & 

Final Assembly 

2.20pm 

 

Year 6-7 

Transition for 

some schools 

 

 
End of Year 

Celebrations 

End of Year 

Mass 12pm & 

Leaving 

ceremony 

 

Students 

dismissed at 

1.30pm 

  

19 WEEK 12 20 
     

Staff last day 

and lunch 

Staff 

Professional 

Planning Day 

(off campus) 

     

 

 

PE @ Sacred Heart this Term 

This term in PE, Sacred Heart students have participated in a Taekwondo program. This 

program enabled them to learn self-defence. Students learnt different strikes using their 

palms, elbows and legs. Additionally, to commemorate Remembrance Day, students in 3-

6 completed a modified version of the Australian Army Pre-entry Fitness Assessment. This 

consisted of push-ups, sit-ups and a 20 metre shuttle run. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aust ra l ian Army Pre-entry F i tness Assessment   1/2  CN Acknowledgement to Country  

 

Foundation @ Sacred Heart this Term 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

   

 



 


